
ASCSI STUDENT SENATE Fall 2010  

October 18, 2010
Presiding Chair: President Sheree Haggan
Conducting Chair: Vice President Jim Butler

 Call To Order: 3:52 PM
 Attendance: Senator Choate, Absent & Excused
 Guests: Dr. Jeff Fox

o Went over the revised accreditation standards and the new
oversight process that the NWCCUA will be using.

 Correspondence:
o Received a letter from Dave Pelzer and a card from 

President Haggan and Mattie Macgregor. 
 Agenda Approval: Passed
 Minutes Approval: Passed

Committee Reports

 Mock Report: 
o A demonstration of what a committee report should and 

should not look like. 
 Advertising 10/11

o We finished the October Toilet Paper and hung them up in 
the bathrooms. We are now starting to work on the 
November calendar and next month’s Toilet Paper. If 
anyone has anything they would like to have in the Toilet 
Paper, please turn it in as soon as possible. All the councils 
with events going on in November please contact Mihreta 
or Aylissa and we will make sure it goes on the Calendar. 
Please do this soon, it’s hard to find everyone so an e-mail 
would be great!

 Advertising 10/18
o There is no change in the last week for the advertising 

council. 
 Ambassadors 10/11

o No Report

 Ambassadors 10/18
o No Report

 Athletic Connection 10/11
o This week we will be going to different clubs asking them 

for money to support the ‘Read like an Eagle’ project to 
support our student athletes. We will also be having a 
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team meeting has been changed to FRIDAYS AT FOUR and 
these will be weekly. This week the volleyball girls have a 
game on Thursday and a home game on Monday. The 
softball team will be traveling to Utah on Saturday. Last 
week was the Girls and Boys Basketball Bash on Saturday. 
The volleyball girls also had two games last week and they 
beat the Bruins.

 Athletic Connection 10/18 
o This week we advertised for men's basketball game that 

will take place in Jerome on the 27th of this month. We gave
out "good luck" packages to the volleyball girls. On 
Thursday the 14th, we set up a booth at the gym and sold 
"dig pink" shirts, and took donations and offered free face 
painting for the students and community. On the 15th, we 
set up a booth downstairs in the Taylor Building to 
introduce the baseball team. They had a scrimmage on the
16th at 12:00 PM here in Twin Falls. 

 Campus Recreation 10/11
o The Outdoor Program events for last week were canceled 

and so are the ones for this week, due to how busy the 
Challenge Course has been. The outdoor Program calendar 
of events posters have been taken down because the 
events have been canceled. Once the Challenge Course is 
done outside, Scott Rogers and Ted Keys are going to 
regroup and re-plan the activities for the rest of the year. 

o Scott is working on finalizing the indoor high elements 
proposal so that we can continue to have the high 
elements part of the challenge course during the winter 
months.

o The Radical Reels Film Tour was really fun and there were 
some amazing films. The turnout was kind of disappointing 
though; we gave away the 100 free tickets and had only 
about 50 people come. They gave away quite a few pretty 
nice raffle items during the intermission. 

o Intramurals are going good, dodge ball is going on and 
indoor soccer is starting on the 18th. 

o The Triathlon Club is also quite successful, we have a few 
members that come pretty much every day, and there are 
also still people coming for the first time to try it out. We 
are planning on starting a date night every month for the 
club in the rec-center, watching a movie on the projector 
and playing indoor games. The Triathlon Club will also be 
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and I am working on designing a design for the tee-shirts. 

o The Outdoor Program is also planning on doing a date night
once a month as a fundraiser. The Great Pumpkin Race is 
coming up at the end of October, so come do it and/or tell 
other people about it! 

o Membership for the week was 1,673 people and 
admittance was 1,185. Admittance is based off of people 
signing in with their student IDs when they come to the 
gym, so the admittance is actually higher than recorded. 

 Campus Recreation 10/18
o Membership last week was 1,718 people, and admittance 

was 1106 people. 
o Thursday night was the Dig Pink fundraiser for an 

organization researching breast cancer cures. The 
volleyball team wore pink uniforms during their game, and 
also went around during the day selling “Dig Pink” tee 
shirts. Fifty dollars was donated at the game and more 
funds were raised through selling the tee shirts.  

 Community Service 10/11
o STI Night is October 12th. We're still looking for a few other 

Senators to be there to help. We've posted a sign-up sheet 
on the 'announcements' board in the office. We'll be 
educating about sexually transmitted infections, HIV, and 
how to be protected from all of the above. Thank you, 
Senators for helping put up posters!

o Applications requesting help from the Community Service 
Council are due on October 15th and we'll have chosen our 
projects by the 20th.

o Magicats, (continuing the Sheena Foundation) through Pet 
Smart adoption program, Always in need of foster homes 
for the cats, Non Profit Org., Animal cruelty, Needing to 
have someone to play Santa to have photos taken with 
Santa, Also needing  a couple of elves and run the camera, 
Organization that helps with this receives half of the fees of
the photos. This will be at pet smart the first three 
weekends of December from 10 AM-4 PM. (Maybe Senate 
will take a weekend?) Community Service Council is 
recruiting clubs who are interested.

 Community Service 10/18
o Community Service applications will be extended to Oct. 

22, 2010. STI was a good night, more students attended 
this semester. Senators went out and recruited students 
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cards were a great hit this semester as well as the Sex for 
Dummies books. This will be a great idea for the spring 
semester as well.

 Diversity Council 10/11
o No Report

 Diversity Council 10/18
o Diversity Council is continuing to prepare for the 

International Dinner & Festival that will take place on Nov. 
17th. Tickets are available to the first 200 students in the 
student activities office.

o Diversity Council went to the ropes course Friday, October 
8th as their social activity. Pictures will be available at a 
later date.

 Eagle Hall 10/11
o No Report

 Eagle Hall 10/18
o I had a meeting with Eagle Hall Council on Tuesday October

12th, at 12:30 PM. We discussed the STI/HIV event that took
place later that night in the activities center in the dorms.  
It took place from 6:00 PM -9:00 PM. The turnout was great.

 Interclub 10/11
o This week we worked on the agenda. We are having our 

next meeting next week on Tuesday.
 Interclub 10/18

o Last week, I met with Jamie Tigue, the Physical Education 
Club advisor, to discuss the Halloween Carnival. This year 
we will be working closely with the PE club to make sure 
that the Halloween Carnival is successful. Interclub Council 
held a meeting on October 12th. We have had great 
attendance at all of our meetings. At the meeting we went 
over the Halloween Carnival. The Halloween Carnival will 
take place on Saturday Oct. 30th from 12:00PM -2:00 PM. 
We voted to have each Interclub Representatives represent
only one club, it passed. This change will be added into the
Interclub Guidebook upon the consent of the Student 
Senate.

 Off Campus Centers 10/11
o We are planning to make a visit to the OCC locations in the 

next couple of weeks to put out applications for a new 
Burley delegate and to maybe put on a midterm function at
the locations. Before planning, we need to meet with 
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year.

 Off Campus Centers 10/18
o This week, Alyssa worked with the budget proposal for this 

upcoming year. We will also be having a meeting with our 
delegate Jay Myers this week to figure out and brain storm 
some ideas and goals we want to accomplish for this year. 
We are also planning to have a pizza party in the Blaine 
county campus so we will be focusing on that this week.

 Program Board 10/11
o Upcoming Weekly Events:  Wednesday 10/13-Movie Night; 

Friday 10/15-Feel Good Friday.  Program Board will be 
having the CSI Halloween Dance from 9:00 PM to 1:00 AM 
downstairs in the CSI Student Union Building.   

 Program Board 10/18
o This week’s events:  Tuesday 10/19 Bowling Night 10:00; 

Friday 10/22 Feel Good Friday 11:00-2:00.  The annual CSI 
Halloween Dance is Friday, October 29th, from 9:00PM-
1:00AM in the Student Union Building.  If you are interested
in helping with setup and decorating please let me know 
and I can get you all the information you need to be 
involved with such.  

 Public Relations 10/11
o This week Mary, Doug Maughan, and I all went to the radio 

stations on Thursday and Friday. We announced the Corn 
Maze, Almost Maine, the ‘Fly Like an Eagle’ golf 
tournament, and the Arts on Tour “Master of the Fiddle”. 
We plan on going to the same places next week and 
announcing the upcoming events. We will be typing up 
more mass emails and we will be announcing more 
upcoming events.

 Public Relations 10/18
o This week Doug, Tysha, and Mary attended the Locally 

Owned, Townsquare Media, and the BUZZ radio stations to 
discuss the Masters of the Fiddle event that will be 
occurring at the Fine Arts on Monday, October 18 at 7:30 
PM.  Donnell Leahy and Natalie McMaster are world 
renowned musicians and this audience should be large. 
Also, we reminded everyone that the corn maze is open 
throughout the month of October.  Also, we added the 
Nicole Knobbe Benefit Dinner to the CSI Homepage. Nicole 
was in the RN program and passed away in a car accident, 
and the money will be used to help her sons. The dinner 
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advance if possible through Canyon Crest or by calling 
Amanda at 358-1909.

 Sustainability 10/11
o This week Senator Abdullaev was gone for a debate 

tournament. The meeting was still held on Friday at 5:00 
PM, and it was conducted by the co-chair, which would be 
me. This week we discussed the ceremony that will be held
in the Health Sciences and Human Services building. The 
date will be decided on our special meeting this month.  
We will be having our special meeting this Tuesday at 1:00 
PM in the Shields Building room 201. Anyone is welcome to
drop in.    

 Sustainability 10/18
o Sustainability Council had a special meeting with the 

faculty and stuff where we decided on three main projects 
for this month. On October 20th, Aramark is doing 
Sustainability Day, where you will be able to get a green 
meal and some information about the food. On October 21st

the Idaho Power is going to conduct a workshop on how to 
reduce the electricity bill and powering homes with 
alternative energy. On Friday we had a group meeting 
where we had a couple of guest speakers. We are excited 
about our upcoming events and looking forward to the 
successful semester.

 Treasurer’s Report
o I will be updating the budget every two weeks, so we can 

see what is happening. 

Old Business

 Optimist Club & Senate Community Service:
o Thank you to all senators who have helped with the 

construction of the haunted house. This project is being 
considered our September and October community service 
events so it is important for those of you who haven’t 
helped to get involved. Now it is time to advertise. I will 
send every senator an email about some things that I 
would like you to help me with. 

 Triangulation:
o It is incredibly unprofessional to not directly address the 

person that you have a concern with. If you have an issue 
with someone, address that person and do not talk behind 
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with gossip or talking negatively about someone, it will 
result in automatic termination.

 Office Hours & Expectations: 
o I expect you to perform your office hours, in the office. 

Check your cubbies for any posters we want you to hang 
up. Make sure that you are dressing appropriately. Read 
through the expectations sheet that I gave you at the start 
of your term to make sure that you are doing everything I 
expect. Also, make sure that you are getting the proper 
amount of sleep. Otherwise, you will be tired and not very 
productive. 

o Please link my status on facebook to go directly to your 
phone. That way it’s easier for me to update you about 
everything. 

 Halloween Carnival:
o Thank you Senator Ochoa and Senator Anderberg for 

volunteering to coordinate the Halloween Carnival event on
October 30th.

 Change For Children:
o Please put talent suggestions in the box outside of the 

Treasurer and Secretary office. 
 Athletic Connection Ambassadors: 

o I’m not sure if you guys are willing to take on the project of 
seating.  Let’s meet with Joel Bate to talk more about this. 

 Note from Senator Federico: 
o A student addressed an issue of our meetings being 

unprofessional in the aspect of speaking out of turn. We 
need to make sure that we are attentive and respectful 
during the meeting, so that it is informative.

New Business

 Interclub Guide Book: 
o At our last meeting, we proposed an amendment to make it

mandatory for each representative to represent one club. 
This will help prevent confusion in voting and make it fairer
for other councils. The majority approved this amendment. 
It must go through the Student Senate as well. It passed 
with a 2/3 majority. For the most part, the people opposing 
were “guilty” of representing more than one club. The 
changes to the interclub guidebook were approved 
unanimously on motion by Senator Hernandez.

 Toilet Paper Drive: 
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to donate towards toilet paper. Senator Tapia and Senator 
Hernandez will post a list of all of the clubs and we expect 
each of you to choose a few clubs to address. Just get a 
“yes” or “no” from the club and we will take that out of 
their funds electronically and then go purchase the toilet 
paper. These “yes” or “no’s” will be due by October 29th.

 Alert System: 
o We need to get notice out about the alert system. Thank 

you Senator Guity, Senator Coakley, and Treasurer 
Chabuka for volunteering to coordinate a campaign. 

 Grade Reports:
o Please make sure you pick up one grade report sheet for 

every class that you are enrolled in. Have your teacher fill 
it out by Thursday and get those handed in to Advisor 
Stanley. If you are enrolled in an online class, just ask and 
we can get an electronic copy sent to you.

 Boys & Girls Club Banner: 
o The motion was made to approve the donation of $300 to 

support the Boys & Girls Club through the purchase of a 
banner, by Senator Guevara. It was passed unanimously. 

Executive Reports

 Vice President’s Report: 
o If you are interested in looking over the end of the year 

report please ask President Haggan or myself to see them. 
o Thank you Senator Carlisle for making a motion about the 

Toilet Paper Drive, and Senator Guevara for making a 
motion as well. Thank you for understanding Parliamentary
Procedure. Implement Parliamentary Procedure and don’t 
talk while someone else is talking. 

o We are all very disappointed in the way that you guys are 
treating each other. I expect so much more from you guys. 
Don’t say anything disrespectful to people.

 President’s Report:
o Thank you for all of your help with Dave Pelzer. We are still 

waiting on some late donations, but we should have a total
soon. 

o We are going to be in charge of the talent portion of the 
Nursing student benefit. We need to work on advertising. 
Make announcements in your classes and explain that the 
money goes to the boys trust funds.
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get to Dr. Fox by October 30th. 

 Advisor’s Report:
o Thank you President Haggan for coming with me to talk on 

the radio about bullying on campus.
o Thank you Senator Coakley for doing a great job updating 

the facebook.
o Thanks you Senator Anderberg for getting the project of 

the bulletin boards taken care of!
o Thank you Senator Jam for being so willing to attend the 

Board Meeting tonight at 6pm.
o Don’t forget about Bob Hall coming to speak on Tuesday 

October 26th. Our private meeting for Student 
Organizations will be at 3 PM in SUB 276/277. 

Adjourned on motion by Senator Hernandez at 6:02 PM


